ONTARIO

SUPERIOR COURT OF JUSTICE

ENDORSEMENT AFFECTING ALL CIVIL JURY TRIALS SCHEDULED
TO COMMENCE IN LONDON, ONTARIO DURING SEPTEMBER,
OCTOBER, NOVEMBER AND DECEMBER 2021 AND ALL CIVIL NON-
JURY TRIALS SCHEDULED TO COMMENCE IN LONDON, ONTARIO
DURING SEPTEMBER AND OCTOBER 2021

Given the impact of COVID-19 on the operations of the Superior
Court of Justice and the significant backlog of criminal and family
cases, all civil jury trials scheduled to commence in London,
Ontario during the months of September through December 2021
and all civil non-jury trials scheduled to commence in London,
Ontario during the months of September and October 2021 are
hereby adjourned to a special civil assignment court to be
conducted by teleconference on Thursday, September 16, 2021
@ 9 a.m. At that time, new trial and potentially pre-trial dates will
be set.

While it is exceedingly unlikely that the court will be able to
conduct civil non-jury trials scheduled to commence in London,
Ontario during the months of November and December 2021, for
the time being, they remain on the running trial lists to which they
have been assigned.

Existing pre-trial dates are NOT affected by this endorsement. To
be clear, civil pre-trials will continue to be heard as scheduled.

Dated: August 10, 2021.
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